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 (ITEM *) From the Chief Information Officer, Department of Administrative Services - Information Management Services Division, requesting authorization to execute a contract with TAPFIN, a ManpowerGroup Solutions Company, in the amount of $1,857,740 to continue the DHHS Case Management Project, by recommending adoption of the following: 


A RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, the DHHS Case Management project is a multi-phased and multi-year project that is focused on an integrated approach to service amongst all DHHS Divisions (Delinquency Court Services Division, Housing Division, and Disability Services Divisions), the Behavioral Health Division, and the Milwaukee County Wraparound program.  The DHHS team is dedicated to the development of a service model that exemplifies excellence through a superior level of coordination and integration of services, people, and systems, acknowledges the social determinants of health, and adopts a public-health-focused perspective on the services Milwaukee County provides; and

WHEREAS, via State Statute16.73 and County Ordinance 32.31, Milwaukee County can leverage State Contracts for the benefit of County initiatives; DAS-IMSD is requesting to leverage the State contract with TAPFIN for the Case Management Project; and

WHEREAS, TAPFIN is a ManpowerGroup Solutions Company that holds a service contract with the State of Wisconsin for placement of technology contracted personnel.  TAPFIN works with over 60 local Information Technology (IT) firms that specialize in providing staffing for developing and supporting software applications, business strategies, data and system architecture and more; and

WHEREAS, in June of 2016, the ITSC approved the DHHS Case Management Project, indicating the priority of the project as the fourth highest among all 2017 IT capital requests.  Due to the fact that that DHHS had a surplus in 2016 Youth Aid funds the Department chose to remove the Case Management project from the capital budget request process and continue funding the project with assistance of the State surplus; and 

WHEREAS, the project team will deploy new tools and interface existing systems in order to integrate services and technology and to provide a bi-directional, cross-functional view of appropriate client data and workflow processes. These improvements will directly impact DHHS and the clients they serve by ultimately improving the constituents’ access to DHHS’ services; now, therefore,
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